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 RECOMMENDATIONS 

The following recommendations have been developed after considering the archaeological 
context, environmental information, consultation with the local Aboriginal community, the findings 
of the archaeological survey and the predicted impact of the proposed development on 
archaeological resources. It is recommended that: 

1) No further assessment or work is required to be undertaken for the study area. If during 
the project, unexpected finds or human remains, please follow recommendation 2  

2) If unexpected finds occur during any activity within the study area, all works must in the 
vicinity must cease immediately. The find must be left in place and protected from any 
further harm. Depending on the nature of the find, the following processes must be 
followed: 

a. If, while undertaking the activity, an Aboriginal object is identified, it is a legal 
requirement under Section 89A of the NPW Act to notify Heritage NSW, as soon 
as possible. Further investigations and an AHIP may be required prior to certain 
activities recommencing. 

b. If, human skeletal remains are encountered, all work must cease immediately and 
NSW Police must be contacted, they will then notify the Coroner’s Office. Following 
this, if the remains are believed to be of Aboriginal origin, then the Aboriginal 
stakeholders and Heritage NSW must be notified. 

3) All contractors undertaking earthworks on site should be briefed on the protection of 
Aboriginal heritage objects under the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 and the 
penalties for damage to these items.  

4) A copy of this report should be forwarded to all Aboriginal stakeholder groups who have 
registered an interest in the project and to the AHIMS Registrar. 

 


